
advised by Pakistan immigration authorities, passengers holding Refugees / Temporary Travel 
Documents / Asylum Seekers / UN Travel Documents irrespective of having E-Visas / ETA for Pakistan 
will not be able to travel on Gulf Air. Passengers holding normal passports are entitled to avail Pakistani 
E-Visas and will be accepted to travel on Gulf Air. 

 


